BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON  APRIL 25TH 2013 
Chairman’s Welcome Cllr Stentiford, Chairman of the Council, welcomed approximately 20 residents to the APM. 
 Apologies for absence Cllrs Bradford, Bosomworth and Wright. 
 Minutes of 2012 APM. These were circulated. It was then proposed by Mrs Colyer, seconded Mrs Tatman, and agreed unanimously, that these should be approved as a true record. 
Police Report PCSO Tiff Greenwood , accompanied by SO Sub Sambhi, reported that there had been more burglaries this year than last .Any suspicious activity should be reported on the 101 non emergency number or 999 if deemed an emergency.  Crimes committed were Burglary Dwelling 19, Burglary Other 5, Criminal Damage 8, Drugs 2, Interference with MV 2, Theft from MV 12, Theft Non Specific 4. She reported that the Police can provide home security checks completely free of charge, with the number to ring being 0113 2855374 . They strongly advise people to change any euro profile door locks and upgrade them to anti snap locks. Speeding on Keswick Lane was discussed, with residents reporting no improvement despite measures undertaken. Thefts from MVs have been on the increase and patrols have been stepped up around the targeted area. All valuables should be left out of sight or preferably at home. 
Chairman’s Report  Cllr Stentiford began by thanking members of the PC, especially Cllrs Bradford and Frankland and the Clerk, for extra work incurred due to his own prolonged absence through ill health at the start of this year. He welcomed the latest co-option to the PC, Cllr Bryant , who makes sure that the Scarcroft end of the village is now well represented. Cllr Wright has unfortunately had to resign as PC representative on the School Governing Body, but Lance Tattersall has agreed to take her place and to report occasionally to the Council. The Council held a successful lunch last summer for visitors from Kisdorf. This year is the 40th anniversary of the Twinning. Cllr Tatman and his wife will represent the Council and as many other residents as possible should try to attend the 4 day event in Kisdorf from 12- 15 September. The main issue for the Council this year has been the Neighbourhood Plan (NP). Success in obtaining the 40mph speed limit on Wike Lane, after intense lobbying, has been gratifying. Dog littering continues to be a problem and thanks should be paid to Mark Hullah who has the unenviable job of emptying the bins on Park Field. Cllr Bosomworth continues to work on getting  a path/ cycle track through to the Congreves from Keswick Lane, and a tentative route has been agreed. It was pleasing that a village shop has opened this year at Bank Top. CTCV has had to be installed in the Playground to cut down on vandalism and “incidents” in the car park. The Council is supporting the drive to obtain better broadband provision in the area. 
 Financial Report from Clerk .Copies of the draft accounts had been circulated. The Clerk explained differences in receipts and payments from those of the previous year, and the decision once again to make a small increase in the Precept. This was largely due to the need to fund the NP, although it has just been learnt that from May 1st it is going to be possible to bid for sums of £7,000 from LCC for the production of NPs.  
Highways Report by Cllr Hoyland Cllr Hoyland began by explaining that this has been a difficult year for Highways who have had to bear the cost of unexpected problems on the A58, resulting in a backlog of work. 
Success by the PC has been achieved in the following – obtaining bollards on Cornmill ginnel (although not yet in the correct place), extensive patching on the surface of Rigton Bank , reduced flooding on Syke Lane, and in converting a grassed area on Moss Syke into extra parking, with grant support from the PC. 
Many areas of the village have work in progress or promised after much lobbying. These include the flooding problem near the Bus Stop at Bank Top ; installation of dropped kerbs at the end of Church Lane/ A58; road  surfacing  work on Blackmoor Lane (having the unforeseen result of increasing speeding), Grange Close, Wike Lane, Syke Lane near the Golf Course, Church Lane and Woodacre Lane. We also still await promised  improvement to safety at the exit from the Blacksmith’s Field on to Keswick Lane.
Some things have been requested but it has not proved  possible to achieve – damage to the verges on Mill Lane; obtaining zebra crossings on Keswick Lane and on the A58 (although a further speed analysis may take place in the summer); and gritting of all roads to the same standard.  
Planning Report by Cllr Tatman. Cllr Tatman began by thanking his assistants on the Planning Sub- Committee – Cllrs Frankland and Flockton. They had responded during the year to 50 planning applications – 15 of which they had made comments, 9 to which they had objected, and the remainder where they had made no comment. Rigton Croft had been one of interest, where the Developer had initially applied for 5 houses on site, and had eventually settled for 3 and some alterations to the original house .The latter had also been turned down by LCC, but an Inspector had allowed it on appeal. Another application of interest was 26 Church Lane where there have been 2 applications, the second(still in progress) less extreme in its modernising approach, but still not in keeping with its surroundings, in the PC’s view. A further on going application is for 9 houses on the site of the old quarry on Syke Land where an innovative scheme for part underground properties is proposed. Bardsey PC, relying on the expertise of its Chairman ,Cllr Stentiford, a Professor of Waste Management, has expressed strong opposition to a Harewood area scoping report on a new composting application at New Laithe Farm, obnoxious smells from which periodically affect the whole region .
 Neighbourhood Plan – Report from Steering Committee .Cllr Frankland , Vice-Chairman of the Steering Committee (SC), introduced this topic, explaining the background to the Localism Bill and recounting the setting up of the SC, 11 months ago, consisting of 2 Parish Cllrs, the Clerk, and 10 volunteers from the community .It was formed following  the very well attended public meeting called to discuss the possible production of a NP, after  Developers had submitted 16 SHLAA sites in Bardsey for development.  Most of these are not likely to be successful, due to green belt , susceptibility to flooding, and unsuitable location considerations. The aim of the NP is to safeguard the village against undesirable large scale developments. A broad brush questionnaire was circulated, resulting in an 8% return, and all responses have been taken into consideration. At the Open Meeting in November where details of the SHLAA sites and the views of the SC on each, 199 responses were obtained, with residents in the main agreeing with the views of the SC. A Housing Needs Survey (HNS) is to be conducted shortly, and other issues such as Transport, Education, Health and Broadband will all have to be incorporated into the NP. The draft of this will first go to LCC, and then if approved by them, to the village, where a 50% vote in favour from those responding, will be required for the NP to receive statutory approval. Cllr Frankland also explained about CIL money, whereby a developer will have to pay a levy of £90 per sq. m., 25% of which goes to the village with a NP, to be spent on infrastructure, and 75% to LCC, for use wherever it chooses in the City. The PC intends to lodge its objection to this percentage proposal during the present consultative period. The SC meets monthly and any member of the public is welcome to attend. 
Lance Tattersall, another member of the SC, explained about the forthcoming HNS. This is to be anonymous and is to be sent to every house in the village, requesting information on the type of housing required. This will enable the SC to assess the needs of the village in the future. To be as valid as possible we need a good return. 
Jack Cairns, also on the SC, explained how the NP will build on the work already done by the village in producing the Village Design Statement and the Parish Plan. The latter suggested 95 actions to be taken and 80% of these have been carried out, though some proved too expensive and others were overtaken by events. He pointed out that Bardsey is not a typical village with one centre, but a series of 5 settlements, with residents often needing cars to reach the centre. The SC considers that any new developments should be within easy reach of the centre, in preference to on the outskirts. 
Chris Sidle, the Communications Adviser on the SC, explained the importance to the village of having a NP or community plan. Without one we will be in no position to fight off large scale inappropriate development. The HNS is the next step in establishing the community needs.  He set out the difficulties in communications in Bardsey – no newspaper like the Wetherby News, mail shots (very expensive if used frequently). We had to rely in the main on the village website and the village newsletter. He had been responsible for the NP flyer sent out recently with the newsletter. There would soon be another when the information on the SHLAA sites is finally made known on April 30,but distribution is dependent on volunteers who cannot be overloaded in their rounds. Mail shot is being used for the HNS and financed by the PC .He intends to approach various village organisations and, if invited, to speak to them about spreading the message concerning responding to the HNS, and later to the NP itself. Volunteers to act as champions of different parts of the village would be very useful,and anyone willing to help in this way should let him know. He asked whether there was any feedback on the work done so far. One resident congratulated him on the flyer. Another queried the importance LCC was likely to pay to the document, considering how the Parish Plan and VDS had often been disregarded. The Chairman replied that it was too early to say as only 2 NPS have been accepted nationally, but he believed that LCC would be obliged to adhere to the document. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and mentioned that an issue likely to occur in this coming year is that of the boundary between Bardsey and Scarcroft. 
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